
ST. MARY’S PARISH CHURCH, BEAUFORT
OUR LADY OF THE VALLEY CHURCH, BLACK VALLEY
FR FERGAL RYAN – 087 2408540
PARISH OFFICE HOURS Tuesday & Friday 9.30am to 12.30pm Tel 064 6644128 or email beaufort@dioceseofkerry.ie  Parish Office Address:  Dunloe Upper, Beaufort V93A0Y7
For a copy of the newsletter please logon to Beaufort Community Council website http://www.beaufort-parish.com and see all Diocesan news on www.dioceseofkerry.ie


MASSES AND INTENTIONS THIS WEEK
	Sat 17th May
	Beaufort
	7.30pm
	Deceased members of the O’Connor Family, Cullina Upper and The Tuohy Families, Gortloughera, Kilgobnet.

	Sun 18th May
	Beaufort
	10am
	James, John & Patrick O Sullivan, Ballaugh.

	Thurs 22nd May
	Valley
	7.30pm
	For The Special Intentions of The People of The Black Valley.

	Sat 24th May
	Beaufort 
	11am
	First Holy Communion – Cullina N. S.

	Sat 24th May
	Beaufort 
	7.30pm
	Patricia Coughlan, 2nd Anniversary
&
Anne Casey Joy
& 
Peggy Cronin, Keel, Kilgobnet

	Sun 25th May
	Beaufort
	10am
	Lolo (Elizabeth) Regan (nee O’Hagan)
Month’s Mind.



We remember in our prayers Les Nolan, Coolmagort who passed away during the week.  Eternal Rest Grant Unto His Soul, Amen.


	Spring & Easter Envelopes now due.  Thank you for your continued support



Priest on Duty: Sat / Sun 17th/18th May Fr Kevin Sullivan 087 6277638
	KILLORGLIN PASTORAL AREA WEEKDAY ROTA

	Monday
	Priest who is on duty for Sunday as above
	

	Tuesday
	Fr Kieran O’Sullivan    Glenbeigh
	(087) 2432155

	Wednesday
	Fr Fergal Ryan            Beaufort
	(087) 2408540

	Thursday
	Fr Danny Broderick     Milltown
	(087) 9061255

	Friday
	Fr Kevin Sullivan         Killorglin
	(087) 6277638



BEAUFORT COMMUNITY COUNCIL   Social dancing every Thursday in the Community Hall.  Hall and Barracks available to rent ring Paul on 085-7300690 
Recovery Haven Kerry (Cancer Support House) will have a Coffee morning at the Killorglin Outreach at the Day care Centre on Market Street, Killorglin on Thursday May 22nd at 10.30am-1pm. Please drop in for a cuppa and a chat
Diocese of Kerry  Care of Creation Network for Parishes  Join us for a zoom meeting on Tue 20th May at 7.30pm to hear about upcoming events, resources and link with others to promote biodiversity and care for creation in our parishes.  If you are not already a member and would like to join us, email berniemccaffrey@dioceseofkerry.ie all are welcome. 


FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 
18TH MAY, 2025

CHURCH NOTICES

Our hearts go out in love and prayer to Pope Leo XIV
His words that point to Christ’s Easter message:
“Peace be with you” : God loves us, all of us”

With joy and gratitude, I welcome the news of the election of Pope Leo XIV as the Bishop of Rome and successor to Saint Peter.  On behalf of the Diocese of Kerry I pledge our prayer and heartfelt support for his ministry as Pope.

In introducing himself to the crowds in Rome, he praised the papacy of Pope Francis and went on to emphasize the challenges of world peace, world poverty, and synodality, - the people of God journeying together. His quoting St Augustine regarding “For you I am a bishop, with you I am a Christian” points to a key emphasis on every baptised person having a part to play in the mission of the Church: practising their faith and living it in the community and society, sharing their faith with others and handing it on to their children. 
Pope Leo XIV brings great experience and wisdom to the papacy: his early years at home in Chicago, his life as an Augustinian priest including two terms of leadership of the Order at world level; his years both as a missionary and as a bishop in Peru; his recent years as Cardinal and leader of the office in Rome that coordinates the choice of bishops for dioceses worldwide. 
It is good that he has visited Ireland a number of times, visiting the Augustinian communities throughout the country. I invite all the clergy, religious and laity across the Diocese of Kerry to offer prayers of thanksgiving, and in the weeks and months ahead to continue to pray for him as he takes up office.										+ Ray Browne
                                                                                                                                                                                       Bishop of Kerry
                                                                                                                                                                                     8th May 2025

PARISH OFFICE will be closed on Tuesday 20th & Tuesday 27th May (It will be open on Fridays as usual)
[image: See the source image] WEDDING BELLS Congratulations and Best Wishes to the Darina O Callaghan and Jeremiah O Gorman who got married last weekend.  We wish you life long health and happiness.

TAP TO DONATE  Beaufort Parish are in the process of installing a tap to donate card machine in both of our Churches.  It will be for donations to the Parish.  More information to follow when the machines are up and running.

COLLECTORS MAY:  	SAT:  	Noel Spillane & John Falvey
				SUN:  Mikey O Sulllivan & Anthony Dennehy

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT   Tuesday 11am to 3.30pm. All are welcome. 

TRÓCAIRE – LENT 2025 We would appreciate when returning your Trócaire offering to convert same into notes first.  Please return same in an Envelope marked Trócaire as soon as possible. 

ROSARY for the month of May – Monday Nights at 6pm in the Church.  
SHANARA GROTTO The Rosary will be prayed at Shanara Grotto every evening during May, at 7pm.
3RD ANNUAL DIOCESAN PILGRIMAGE TO KNOCK will take place on Sat 23rd of August 2025  May our prayer be "To Jesus through Mary" . Please pray for the safety of all pilgrims who travel. 
ST BRENDAN THE NAVIGATOR FESTIVAL is taking place in Fenit from May 15th to May 18th 2025. All most welcome.
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